A.B.A.T.E. of Minnesota, Lake Chapter
	Date:
	September 7th, 2019
	Location:
	Chaska American Legion, Chaska MN 1:00pm


	President:
	Jim Kosse
	X
	Sergeant at Arms: 
	Dan Arne
	X

	Vice President:
	Karen May
	X
	
	Nikki Arne
	X

	Chapter Rep:
	Todd Riba
	X
	
	Colleen Johnson
	X

	Treasurer:
	Cyndi Buttweiler
	X
	
	Dave Truax
	X

	Secretary:
	Maureen O’Hern
	X
	
	Scott Trout
	


	Total numbers of members attending:
	19
	Guests:
	1

	Call to Order/Pledge of Allegiance:
	Todd
	Mtg Start Time:
	1:02pm
	Mtg End Time:
	2:23pm


Welcome to members and guests; President’s Remarks; Vice-President’s Remarks:

Jim – None
Karen – Thanks for coming
Special guest – We had Representative Jim Nash as our guest, Jim was the sponsor of the bill that gave us the motorcycle safety license plates. He thanked us for the care package we will be sending to his son David on the USS Comfort, a Mercy-Class hospital ship currently on a humanitarian assignment helping 300 to 500 Venezuelan patients a day. 
Officer Reports:
Secretary’s report: Maureen O’Hern
	Motion to accept the minutes as written -
	Dawn R.
	2nd
	Micki P.
	Motion passed.


Treasurer's Report: Cyndi Buttweiler
	
	Treasurer's Report - August 2019
	

	
	Presented at Sept 7, 2019 Meeting at Chaska VFW at 1pm
	

	
	For the Month ending August 31st, 2019
	

	
	
	

	Started August with
	
	$2,046.41

	
	
	

	Income:
	
	

	
	Memberships (July)
	62.00

	
	Member Donation (July)
	200.00

	
	Products sold (July)
	25.00

	
	Member Education - Expert Class (July)
	225.00

	
	Memberships (August)
	93.00

	
	Total:
	605.00

	
	
	

	Expenses:
	
	

	
	Advertising - Road Noise (July)
	45.50

	
	Member Education - Expert Class Fee (July)
	500.00

	
	Ziggy and small Patches (August)
	140.00

	
	Abate of MN Products (August)
	85.00

	
	Fundraiser Insurance Fee (August)
	125.00

	
	Total:
	895.50

	
	
	

	August Ending Balance
	
	$1,755.91

	
	
	

	Earmarks:
	
	

	
	
	

	Petty Cash:
	
	$50.00

	MRF Donation Fund: 
	
	$194.25

	Chapter Gambling Fund: 
	
	$104.49

	Food Shelf Fund:
	
	$13.00

	Toys for Tots Fund: 
	
	$0.00

	Grand Total: 
	
	$2,117.65

	
	
	

	
	Spendable
	$1,755.91


	Motion to accept the Treasurer’s report -
	Lee P.
	2nd
	Dawn R.
	Motion passed.


Chapter Rep Report: Todd Riba – Jane Doyle’s daughter Stephanie will be taking over as the ABATE U Chair. We passed the hat for Nita Baker and she sent us a thank you card, and it was passed around. 995 kids have been educated between Mar and June of this year. The list of how much each chapter has in gambling funds was passed around Todd pointed out that we get money for this fund by selling raffle tickets. There were 262 singles and 94 couples sold at Algona this year sometimes we don’t have a representative from MN down there so MN people will sign up with IA to get the discount. The state treasurers report was passed around. Benny is stepping down as the products chair but will stick around to help the new products chair Carrie Duncan. The state website is close to being down. We need business, bike and members of the month for the Road Noise. The Ways and Means meeting is coming up at the Ugly Bar in Montrose on Oct 13th @ 1pm. The Motorcycle Safety Task Force has a good crew representing us. Motorcycle crashes are down for the year that is a good thing. Some intermediate motorcycle classes have been cancelled because of a lack of instructors 30 have been lost there is legislation that is being worked on that will hopefully put money into the motorcycle safety fund. A calendar put out by the Minnesota Confederation of Clubs was passed around it is open to everyone we should put ABATE events on it. At the board meeting Baker Printing was appointed Editor, Todd Riba was appointed Legislative Director and Kristie Orn was appointed Ways and Means Chairperson. Lower Corner is back up and running and chose a new name Southeast LC. Buffalo Ridge is struggling please consider helping them out and any other chapters. Oct 19th & 20th is the October BOD in Cass Lake. The expired membership list was passed around please reach out to them to try and get them back. Let Todd know if you have anything to bring to the board please let Todd know.
Committee Reports, Vice President:
Membership: Scott Bitzer – Thank you to Jim & Cyndi for being at the Monticello VFW one couple and on single were signed up. Thank you to Dan, Jim & Rosa K. and Buzz & Karen everyone else who helped out at the Gear Head Get Together we got 4 couples & 8 singles. State total is 3166 and Lake Chapter is at 245. If they are any runs you want to attend it’s not hard to set up a table.
Products: Nikki Arne – $80 in products were sold at the Gear Head Get Together. There are memorial patches available.
Special Events: Karen May – Moonshine Meet & Greet was a lot of fun and $31 in donation was collected. Toys for Tots is coming up. Grounded Hogs is coming up in February we don’t have a band yet but that is being worked on, tickets have been printed and available to be sold. We are planning a garage sale in Watertown during the Rails to Trails event. Next year’s fundraiser ideas are a scavenger hunt and/or a hog shoot let Karen know if you have any other ideas.
Buddy Bears: Jim Kosse – All our Buddy Bears have been distributed for the year. Lee – the St, Boni fire dept would like bears again next year.
Training and Education: Sherry Edgett – Jim K. we will work with the Tri-County chapter to fill up classes next year more info to come.
Public Relations: Mitch Backlund – Jim K. there was a good showing at Camp Courage event, thank you to the South Central members who attended the event, Jamie, the lead nurse from Camp Courage, sent us a nice thank you note. Bowling for Kid’s Sake is coming up sign up sheets were handed out. 
	Motion to accept the Committee reports -
	Jim B.
	2nd
	Lee P.
	Motion passed.


Other Reports, President:

MRF Report: Todd Riba – Dawn R. the Motorcycle Profiling Resolution (H.Res. 255) currently has 77 cosponsors from 33 states and one territory.  This is an increase of 12 new cosponsors during the August recess. From MN, Representatives Peterson (D), Craig (D), Emmer (R) and Stauber (R) have signed on.  Our request is that if you are in Jim Hagedorn or Dean Phillip’s districts, please contact them and ask them to support H. Res 255.  To make it easy, the MRF provides an easy process, just go here  https://mrf.org/federal-legislative-issues/ . Sending a note to the 4 supporting Representatives thanking them is always a good idea if you are in their districts. Meeting of the Minds - donations are needed for the hospitality room and volunteers are needed for motorcycle security especially for overnights.
Government Relations/Legislative Report: Todd Riba – Biker Day at the Capitol is scheduled for 2/27/20. Motion to donate $200 to the Biker Day event – Lee, 2nd by Curt – Motion passed. 2020 an election year and we need to help our elected officials remember to keep their constituent’s needs as their priorities.  We also have the MN Political Contribution Refund as a great tool.  $50 contribution per person, or $100 per household, to a Minnesota Legislature (state House or Senate), Minnesota governor, lieutenant governor, attorney general, Minnesota secretary of state, Minnesota state auditor or Qualified Minnesota political parties. You simply make the contribution and send your receipt into the state and shortly your refund is returned.  Check out the details here https://www.revenue.state.mn.us/political-contribution-refund. Those in Dean Phillip’s districts please contact him about our issues. We will again be pushing for an increase to the motorcycle endorsement fee so more money can be put into motorcycle safety fund. Write to Ride patches were handed out to Maureen O. and Jim B.
MN Motorcycle Safety Task Force: Monte Ohlrogge – no report

Dial-A-Ride: Mike Edgett – no report

State Rally: Keith “Smoker” Efron – no report
Drawing of the Name Mike Edgett – none 
Old Business:
SJK Award nominations – nominations are being accepted.

New Business:
Donations to Jim Nash’s son – items were collected for the care packages and $107 was collected to purchase items for the care package. Motion to set aside $100 for postage on this and future care packages Gene B., 2nd Dawn R. – Motion passed.
Chapter calendar – we will be making one up for 2020.

Upcoming Events & Meetings:
Sept 19th-22nd – MRF’s Meeting of the Minds, Crowne Plaza AiRE Suites, Bloomington, MN
Oct 5th – Ditch Pickup, St. Boni meet at the Community Center, 12pm
Oct 5th – Chris/Scott Bitzer’s house 5536 Jefferson Ave SW in Howard Lake 3pm
Oct 13th – Bowling for Kid’s Sake, McPetes, Big Lake, 12pm
Oct 26th – Toys for Tots fundraiser & potluck, Crossbar in St. Boni, 12pm – 4pm
Nov 2nd – Red Vest, Rockford, 3pm
Dec 7th – Madigan’s Maple Lake, 3pm
Jan 4th – Meeting location TBD

Feb 8th – Grounded Hogs, Rockford Township Hall 6pm – 11pm band 7pm - 11pm

	Motion to adjourn -
	Lee
	2nd
	Dawn R.
	Motion Passed


Respectfully submitted by Maureen O’Hern

	Motion passed at the
	September 7th, 2019
	Meeting:


Motion to accept the minutes as written – Dawn R., 2nd Micki P. – Motion passed.
Motion to accept the Treasurer’s report – Lee P., 2nd Dawn R. – Motion passed.
Motion to accept the Committee reports – Jim B., 2nd Lee P. – Motion passed.
Motion to donate $200 to the 2020 Biker Day event – Lee, 2nd by Curt – Motion passed.

Motion to set aside $100 for postage on this and future care packages Gene B., 2nd Dawn R. – Motion passed.
Motion to adjourn – Lee P., 2nd Dawn R. – Motion passed.
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